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Commencement was held Saturday, May 12.  The students conducted themselves in a 

manner representative of the fine young adults they are.  I heard many comments from 

people who appreciated the dignified commencement program at Sabetha High School.  I 

would like to extend a special thanks to our senior class sponsors, Mr. Garrett Michael 

and Mr. Nate Bauman, and everyone else that helped make this a special day for our 

seniors and their parents. 

 

Update on the press box:  The old press box has been removed and Edelmans is 

presently working  on the foundation.  The anticipated completion date is the middle 

of August. 

 

I would like to extend a special thanks to Mr. Chris Baumgartner, Mr. Mark 

Bestwick, Mrs. Kay Duncan and Mr. Gary Hartley for working diligently to prepare 

the building and grounds for the 1819 school year. 

 

I would like to extend a special thanks to Mr. Scott Burger for all of his hard work 

and dedication throughout the year with scheduling, organizing and hosting 

activities for our school.  

 

 Congratulations to the coaches and students on a spectacular finish to the spring 

season: 

 

● 3A State Baseball Championship Title 

● Three members of the baseball team were selected to all-state teams 

● Coach Frey was named 3A Coach of the Year 

● 3A State Golf Championship Title 

● Three individual golers medaled at state 

● 4X800-meter relay broke a SHS school record and claimed the gold medal at 

the State Track and Field Championships 

● Track Team brought home 14 medals from state 

● Girls Softball lost in First Round of Regional. Finished 5-16 

● FFA Rituals team is the All-Class State Champion 

● Congratulations to Mr. Bauerle and the FFA students for their awards that 

they received at state in Manhattan, KS 

 

  



Summer Activities 

● Sabetha is hosting summer league on Monday (boys) and Tuesday (girls) 

nights. 

● We also have numerous camps, open gyms, weights and other activities 

happening throughout the summer. 

● Summer Weights - A special thanks to Coach Michael, Coach McAfee and 

Coach Moeller for coaching weights this summer. 

● Drivers Ed runs from May 29 - June 14 - A special thanks to Ms. Castillo, 

Mr. Cole, and Mr. Leiker for teaching Driver’s Ed this summer.  There are 

64 students taking the class.  Good work everyone!!! 

● Summer School runs from May 22 to June 19.  A special thanks to Mrs. 

Huffman and Mrs. Evans for supporting students to meet their learning needs 

to promote a fresh start for the 1819 year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


